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November 22, 2021 
 
               File No. 211202 
          
 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
49 South Van Ness Avenue, Suite 1400 
San Francisco, CA 94103 
 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On November 16, 2021, Supervisor Mar submitted the following legislation: 
 

File No.  211202 
 

Ordinance amending the Planning Code to provide a density limit 
exception for Lots in RH (Residential, House) zoning districts, to permit up 
to four dwelling units per lot, exclusive of accessory dwelling units and 
subject to maximum rental rates and sales prices determined to be 
affordable at 100% of area median income; amending the Administrative 
Code to limit initial rental rates and rental rate increases for specified units; 
affirming the Planning Department’s determination under the California 
Environmental Quality Act; and making findings of consistency with the 
General Plan, and the eight priority policies of Planning Code, Section 
101.1, and findings of public necessity, convenience, and welfare under 
Planning Code, Section 302. 

 
This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

          
 
 By:  Erica Major, Assistant Clerk 
        Land Use and Transportation Committee 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning 
 Don Lewis, Environmental Planning 

Ordinance falls within the CEQA exemption 
in SB 10, therefore no CEQA review is required.
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